Village of Hanover Regular Meeting October 10th, 2017

President Schaible called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. E. Murphy, D. Teberg, L. Zigler, D. Brotherton, and R. Nolan were present.

D. Teberg motioned to accept the minutes for the September meeting. R. Nolan seconded. Motion carried 5-0. The monthly bills were presented for payment. D. Teberg motioned to accept the monthly bills. L. Zigler seconded. Motion carried 5-0. D. Teberg motioned to accept the treasurer's report. E. Murphy seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

L. Speer, D. Griffin, J. Nolan were present in the audience.

105-106 Jefferson building is in litigation and going to court for lawsuit to pay the city for the building. The terms are to get the doors open for business or pay \$15,000.00.

The River Bank Project tulip bulbs are to be delivered this week. The tulip bulbs were purchased and donated by Nora Murphy. Derinda Valley will be planting them.

No new news on the Robert Shaw building. The Task Force did not meet last month. Kevin Power with All Star Power Washing out of Shullsburg, WI is to clean the water tower in a couple of weeks.

The new city trucks accessories should be in by the middle of November, which will make the truck winter ready.

Flood damages are still being assessed and gone over by contractor and engineer. Fehr Grahms proposal on fixing the lagoon is \$2 million dollars. The city is still waiting on insurance payment.

No electric meeting has taken place yet with the committee and JoCarroll. Still looking into cheapr electrical rates.

Trick or Treat will be October 31st from 5 pm til 7 pm. The fire department will host their trick or treat parade and costume judging October 29th at 5 pm.

B. Roliardi withdrew herself from being the villages legal counsel. The Village is seeking a new Attorney, Nack, Nack, and Richardson maybe a possibility.

President Schaible and L. Zigler talked about their attendance at the IML Conference. They gathered information on obtaining and or buying run down buildings.

The committee reported that the city workers are working on the cleaning of sand filters at the lagoon. Past due utilities are being shut off if not paid. Police committee reported that they are working on hiring and sponsoring a part time officer.

D. Teberg motioned to adjourn @ 8:14 pm. L. Zigler seconded. Meeting adjourned.